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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	PANTHORN PARK MEETING ROOM

	
	July 12, 2011 @ 8:00 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present (14):
	Members Absent (24)
	Guests (1):  

	Arduini, Bob (Vice President)
Beaupre, Ed

D'Andrea, Mike

Gendreau, Paul (Field Main.)
Greco. Vinny (Vice President)
Parks, Ralph (Equip. Mgr.)
Mirando, Rick

Sarantides, Amy

Sarantides, Jim (President)
St. Amand, Eric (Secretary)
St. Amand, Nicole (Player Agent)
White, Michelle (Treasurer)
Zesut, Bill

Zesut, Janet
	Babon, Chris

Baroni, George

Biedler, John

Cichon, Tom

Conte, Joel

Csuka, Brian

Falk, Paul

Ferrante, Jim

Girouard, Dave

Izzo, Robyn

Izzo, Vinny

Lindsay, Jim

Macala, Paul

Marotto, Donna

Olsen, Dean

Parks, Linda

Paterson, John

Przybylski, Bruno

Riccardi, TJ

Vitale Mickie

Vitale, Steve

Wadolowski Richard

White, Bruce

Zazzaro, John
	Rocha, Mark 


CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides (JS) called the meeting to order at 8:25 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Eric St.Amand (ES) conducted a silent roll call.  There were fourteen (14) members present including eight (8) officers and one (1) guest.
The June 2011 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Mike D’Andrea; Second: Amy Sarantides
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Michelle White (MW) provided the 2011 financial report.  The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.  
MW reported that the League has approx. $3,000 with a couple of bills spread out to be paid.  MW will send the most recent septic system bill to JS in hopes to recoup some of the funds from the lacrosse organization.  
JS reported that he will be going to see Dave Lapreay to see check the status on the annual town funding.
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vice President Vinny Greco (VG) and Vice President Bob Arduini (BA) stated nothing new to report.
JS inquired about the upcoming summer clinic put on by USA Elite Training in August.  VG will follow up with Jen Hapanowicz and put together a schedule for proper coverage during the week of the clinic.
FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Maintenance Manager Paul Gendreau (PG) stated that he recently applied Roundup around the park.  PG also mentioned that the area behind the pavilion and the hill needs mulch.  
PG inquired about the work recently performed to the sprinkler systems by Green Way Irrigation.  MW will provide the itemized invoice for the work recently performed.

PLAYER AGENT REPORT

Player Agent Nicole St.Amand (NS) stated nothing new to report.
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT

Equipment Manager Ralph Parks (RP) reported on the recent fire inspection.  RP stated that the current fire suppression system works but since the system is no longer manufactured, it can’t be replaced once used.  RP also mentioned that the plugs near the grill will need to moved.  JS stated that the town is willing to work with the League to get the system up to date and that the town also mentioned that our League has one of the best concession stands in town.
RP stated that the concession stand may also need new fire extinguishers since the current ones are not good for grease fires.

RP reported that all equipment bags have been returned except for one (1) in the High School division.

JS reported that Lightning program was able to purchase softballs at a discounted rate for the 2012 SGSL season by capitalizing on a recent deal.  The League will be able to repay the Lighting program at a later date

OLD BUSINESS UPDATES

Year End Banquet

JS reported that approximately three hundred sixty (360) attended the year end banquet.  JS stated that everything went well and everyone seemed to enjoy themselves.  The 50/50 raffle also went well as the League collected over $900.  The League has booked the Aqua Turf again for next season.
Bill Masci Retirement

JS reported that Paul Macala did a good job of representing the League at Bill Masci’s retirement party and that the gift giving by the League was a big hit.  JS also mentioned that Gerry Roper will also be retiring in August.  The League decided to give the same gift to Gerry as well.
Pitching Warm up Backstop

JS stated that the backstop at the pitching warm up area near field 1still has not been replaced.
Picnic Tables
BA will talk to the prior provider of the picnic tables to get an idea for the cost.  The League will offer another project around the park for the Eagle Scout to earn his badge.
NEW BUSINESS

High School Reunion Game
JS mentioned he received an email from Dave LaPoint requesting to reserve Field 7 for a High School division team reunion in August.  The request was approved by the Board. 
Southington Education Foundation Donation
JS mentioned he received an email from the Southington Education Foundation asking if the League was interested in donating a basket of merchandise to be auctioned off at the Aqua Turf in October.  The League will look into putting together some merchandise for the event.
League Confidentiality 
JS discussed with the Board an email he received from a parent not on file with the League looking for information on paid registration fees.  JS stated that the League needs to be conscious about providing confidential information to individuals not on file with the League.  
2011 Fall Ball
Ed Beaupre talked to the Board about the upcoming Fall Ball at the park.  Mr. Beaupre stated that the league will start two (2) weeks after Labor Day and will last for seven (7) weeks.  Another option will be provided this year to allow some teams to choose five (5) or seven (7) week playing options to allow for tournaments in the fall.
BOARD ELECTIONS

No new board members were approved
ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted.  The next meeting is scheduled for August 9th, 2011 at the Panthorn Park Meeting Room.
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